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Rep. Tom Allen Announces Lifelong Learning Accounts Legislation to Provide Workers and Employers Education Tax Incentives

Bill to “create a simple but savvy partnership between employers who wish to attract and retain good employees and employees who want to gain the knowledge and skills to further their careers”

Portland, Maine (Monday, July 02, 2007)---U.S. Representative Tom Allen announced this afternoon that he has introduced H.R. H.R. 2901, The Lifelong Learning Accounts Act of 2007, legislation to create federal tax credits for employer-matched, portable, individual savings accounts students can use to finance a wide range of educational costs.  Maine Commissioner of Labor Laura Fortman; State Senator Peter Bowman, Chair of the Legislature’s Committee on Education and Cultural Affairs; State Representative Dawn Hill; YCCC President Charles Lyons; Larinda Meade, Director, Bureau of Employment Services, MDOL; Carl Paine, Marketing Manager, Maine Oxy; and Jeanne Paquette, President, Employment Times joined Representative Allen for a press conference at York County Community College in Wells.

“The pace of technological innovation, and the changes in the shape of our employment structures brought on by international trade demand that our workforce have access to instruction and experience that will improve their skills,” Representative Allen said.  “Lifelong Learning Accounts are available to any low and middle-income individual whose employer signs up for the program.  These accounts create a simple but savvy partnership between employers who wish to attract and retain good employees and employees who want to gain the knowledge and skills to further their careers.”

Representative Allen noted that earlier in the day, Governor John Baldacci signed signed LD 1856, “An Act to Allow a Tax Credit for College Loan Repayments,” legislation to creates a state tax credit equal to the amount of any educational loan payments.  These credits are available to any Maine resident who earns an associate’s or bachelor’s degree at a Maine college or community college, public or private, and who continues to live and work in Maine.

“Remarkable advances in science and technology are creating exciting opportunities 
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for businesses and workers in Maine and across America,” Representative Allen said.  “But to take advantage of the promise these innovations hold and for Maine and America to remain competitive in the global economy, we must have a workforce with the education and training to fill the jobs businesses create.  That is why state programs like Opportunity Maine and the federal legislation I am announcing today are critical investments in our future.”
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